
 
 
From: Terrance Pennell Jr. <tpennell@ironbo.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, July 14, 2021 8:08 AM 
To: CSC-DL Siting Council <Siting.Council@ct.gov> 
Cc: Shon Stevens <shon.stevens@ericsson.com>; Barnaby Gaspard <bgaspard@ironbo.com>; Marc 
Fowler <mfowler@ironbo.com> 
Subject: CTL01330 EM-AT&T-011-201030 // 324 Montevideo Road or Talcott Mountain Bloomfield, CT  
 
EXTERNAL EMAIL: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click any links or open any 
attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe. 

To whom it may concern.  
 
We have completed the AT&T upgrade at the subjected location.  
 
FCCA attached. COA/ COC to follow. Please let me know if you will require additional information to 
close this site out.  
 
Thank you,  

 

Terrance Pennell Jr.  

Construction Project Manager  

 
197 Firenze Street 

Northvale, NJ 07647 

Direct (845) 542-2277 

Office (201) 857-0178 ext.318 

Fax    (201) 857-0182 

Email tpennell@Ironbo.com 

 
 

mailto:tpennell@Ironbo.com


1033 WATERVLIET SHAKER RD, ALBANY, NY  12205 

 New York     Georgia   California     New Jersey    Colorado    Florida    New Hampshire a

July 8, 2021 

Terrance Pennell Jr.  

Construction Project Manager 

Ironbo Inc. 

197 Firenze Street 

Northvale, NJ 07647 

RE: PE Close Out Letter 

AT&T Site Name: Avon-Montevideo Road 

AT&T Site ID: CTL01330 

FA Site Number: 10141394 

Site Address: 324 Montevideo Road 

Avon, CT 06001 

To Whom It May Concern, 

Infinigy has conducted a post construction review of the above-mentioned site. Infinigy has 

prepared the drawings for the above-mentioned site and as such, we have conducted a 

final review of the proposed installation for the sole purpose to verify that the installation 

was completed in accordance with the site plans.   

Based on our review of the Signed and Sealed Engineering Drawings for this site completed 

by Infinigy (Revision 6, Dated 10/20/20), contractor-provided As-Built Drawings & closeout 

photos, and ‘Tower Modification Drawings’ completed by Infinigy (dated 06/17/20), it is the 

opinion of Infinigy that the site was built in general conformance with the site plans as 

prepared by Infinigy.  Any prior modifications designed by others are not included in this PE 

Closeout Certification.  

Please free to contact me at (518) 690-0790 if you have any questions or require additional 

information.     

Sincerely, 

Chris Warren, P.E. 

Infinigy Engineering 
7/08/21




